TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING

TOWN OF CHASE CITY, VA

Monday, September 09, 2024 at 7:00 PM

525 North Main Street, Chase City VA 23924

Phone: (434) 372-5136 | www.chasecity.org

MINUTES

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Fahringer.

PRESENT

Mayor Alden Fahringer Council Member Brenda Hatcher Vice-Mayor James Bohannon Council Member Marshall Whitaker Council Member Pauline Keeton Council Member Michelle Wilson Town Manager Dusty Forbes

ABSENT

Council Member Latrisha McCargo

Invocation

Mayor Fahringer led everyone in a moment of prayer as well as the pledge of allegiance.

Citizen's Recognition

During the citizen's recognition portion no one came forward to speak.

Consent Agenda

1. The minutes from 8/12/24 submitted to the Town Council for approval.

Motion made by Council Member Keeton to accept the minutes from 8/12/24. It was seconded by Council Member Hatcher.

Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

New Business

2. Bills Paid in the Month of August 2024

Motion made by Council Member Wilson to accept the bills paid for August 2024. It was seconded by Council Member Keeton.

Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member

Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

3. Report to Council/Operating Budget August 2024

Motion made by Vice-Mayor Bohannon to approve the August 2024 operating budget. It was seconded by Council Member Wilson.

Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

4. The charge off report for August 2024 submitted to the Town Council for approval.

Motion made by Vice-Mayor Bohannon to approve the August 2024 charge off report. It was seconded by Council Member Hatcher. Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

5. The Chase City Police Department report for Aug 2024 submitted to the Town Council for approval.

Mayor Fahringer read through the August 2024 Police Department report. He thanked Chief Jordan and the officers for all they do. Motion made by Council Member Whitaker to accept the Chase City Police Department report for August 2024. It was seconded by Vice-Mayor Bohannon. Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

6. The August 2024 Public Works report submitted to the Town Council for approval.

Mayor Fahringer read the public works report and thanked the public works employees for all they do. Motion made by Council Member Whitaker to approve the August 2024 public works report. It was seconded by Vice-Mayor Bohannon. Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

7. The Chase City Volunteer Fire Department Report for August 2024 submitted to the Town Council for approval.

Mayor Fahringer read through the August 2024 Chase City Volunteer Fire Department report and thanked the fire fighters for all they do for the community. Motion made by Council Member Whitaker to approve the Fire Department report for August 2024. It was seconded by Vice-Mayor Bohannon. Voting Yea: Council Member Hatcher, Vice-Mayor Bohannon, Council Member Whitaker, Council Member Keeton, Council Member Wilson

Mayor/Council Comments

Mayor Fahringer reminded everyone of the Autumn Jubilee on September 21, 2024. He said there is also a Masonic Lodge breakfast that day. He read off the schedule of events for the Jubilee.

Vice-Mayor Bohannon commented that the last fly in was a success. They had 85 people in attendance with 14 planes and one helicopter. The next fly in is September 28, 2024 at 8:30a.m.

Member Whitaker said the Fire Department Fish Fry went well. The next Fire Department fundraiser is October 5, 2024. It will be the second annual rodeo. He told everyone to come hungry.

Member Wilson spoke saying she can remember exactly where she was when 9/11 happened and we need to remember that over 3000 people lost their lives.

Town Manager's Oral Report

Town Manager Forbes thanked everyone for coming out. He said Wednesday, September 11 is our Pearl Harbor so please everyone take a moment to think about that. He said the town's enterprise zone had been changed to incorporate the down town area. This will bring more business opportunities. He gave a brief description of the meetings he has attending in August 24. He reported that the Ogburn Street washout insurance claim was denied. The town will have to look for other means of revenue to repair this area. Forbes said they are currently working on a lead pipe inventory report that is due by the end of October 2024. He went on to report that the new waterline in the B Street project area, saying we (the town) will be doing the line installation to save money. He welcomed two new employees, Mario Watkins and RaHeem Henry, saying the public works department is now fully staffed.

Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.

	Alden Fahringer, Mayor	
Stacey Pafford, Clerk of Council		